                                  Evenwood & Barony

MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 
TUESDAY 10 SEPTEMBER 2013
COUNCILLORS:  B. Nicholson (Chair) 
L. Brabbam



                              M. Prince


A. Smith




                            
                              B. Maude


J. Donovan

                              R. Gibson


A. Lyons
                              S. Hugill


O. Bogle


 

Visitors: 
R. Connor (Teesdale Mercury)
S. Laundy (Northern Echo)

2 residents whose names were recorded

1.     APOLOGIES FOR ABSCENCE:

Apologies were tendered and approved for Cllr Elliott (work commitments)
2.      DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:
None declared
3.      MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY MEETING HELD ON 9 JULY 2013:
RESOLVED: The minutes of the ordinary meeting held on the 9 July were proposed as a true record by Cllr Maude and seconded by Cllr Prince.
4.      PROGRESS REPORT FROM THE MEETING HELD ON 9 JULY 2013: 
RESOLVED:  The Progress Report was noted. 
5.      PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:
A resident of Lands and representing the Lands Cricket Club spoke on the allegedly unresolved issue of the boundary fence around the cricket club and whether the club or DCC were responsible for its maintenance.  The Clerk informed the meeting that Cllr Elliott had asked him to contact DCC on the same issue.  He informed the resident that DCC having examined the lease and the sale documents, had concluded that the cricket club are responsible.  The resident disputes this and was advised that the matter is for the cricket club and DCC and not the parish council.  RESOLVED: The Clerk agreed to give each party each other’s contact details.
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6.      LOCAL MAINTENANCE:
6.1 Evenwood cemetery - future maintenance

Cllr Nicholson informed the meeting that the issue of the state of the cemetery was something that residents brought up all too regularly, and something needs to be done.   Other cemeteries appear to attract better maintenance from County.

The Clerk explained that he had discussed some work with Street Scene and minor works were planned.  Members felt that more was needed and that a meeting with Street Scene should be organised.  It was proposed by Cllr Lyons and seconded by Cllr Smith that officers from DCC were requested to meet with members of the council to discuss the cemetery.  RESOLVED: The Clerk will speak to Street Scene and arrange a meeting.

6.2 Cllr Nicholson informed the meeting that a request for a litter bin in the car park area had been received from residents at West Terrace. It was proposed by Cllr Hugill that a litter bin is purchased and installed. Seconded by Cllr Prince. RESOLVED: The Clerk to order the new bin.

6.3 A tree at South View requires cutting back. RESOLVED: The Clerk will contact a local Arborist to examine the tree
7.      CORESPONDANCE:
7.1 Teesdale Action Partnership – launch of Community Grant Fund. Noted.

7.2 Bowes Museum Roll of Honour: WW1 Commemorative Project.  It was proposed by Cllr Lyons and seconded by Cllr Donovan that Evenwood and Barony Parish Council support the project. RESOLVED: The Clerk will contact Bowes and extend its support.
7.3 DCC notification of 2013 election costs.  The Clerk informed the council that the uncontested election in May meant that no costs were incurred.

7.4 CDALC notification – Sport and Physical Activity Awards 2013. Noted.

7.5 Butterwick Hospice – request for donation. RESOLVED: It was proposed by Cllr Smith that the council make a donation of £40.00.  The proposal was seconded by Cllr Bogle.  
8.      FINANCE/ACCOUNTS:

8.1 The Clerk informed members of the following invoices requiring payment:
CE Walker (grass cuts) £547.20 + £156.00

BDO (Audit) £324.00

ICO (Annual fee) £35.00



M. Clark (ink) £18.00

SLCC (Annual fee) £86.00

In addition the following invoices were received in relation to the summer community cricket. Payments are from the £2,000 grant award.
P. Carrick - £450.00
J. Raw – £50.00   R. Humphrey-Dinsdale - £100.00

T L Kirk - £100.00   Bethany Webb - £880.00   J. Quinn - £50.00

Cllr Nicholson informed members that the payment of £60.00 on the finance report was for the replacing of a post on the village green that had been dug up by a group looking for a dropped mobile phone.  The group were seen causing the damage and although a discussion took place with the Police, no action took place.  Members were appalled that the council had to pay for, what was criminal damage.  It was agreed that the Clerk write to the known family requesting a contribution to the costs.    
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RESOLVED: The September finance report was proposed as a true record by Cllr Maude and seconded by Cllr Lyons.

8.2 External Audit – The Clerk informed members that the external audit results had been received with no issues report.

9.      PLANNING:

6/2013/0205/DM/OP – Land at junction of Gordon Lane and Ramshaw Lane – 2 dwellings.  Members noted the application and had no objection or concern

6/2013/0245/DM – Burnlee, Bowes Close, Ramshaw – storage of caravans, perimeter fence, installation of floodlights.  Following an examination of the plans it was proposed by Cllr Lyons and seconded by Cllr Bogle to objection to the proposals for the following reasons:

Dangerous bend at access/exit; floodlights would dominate Ramshaw as on a bank; moving of a public right of way; the village of Ramshaw would be dominated at both ends by caravans and caravan storage.

The council request the application is heard at a planning committee meeting. RESOLVED: The Clerk to submit the objection.
10.    RANDOLPH SOCIAL WELFARE CENTRE:
Cllr Nicholson informed the meeting of the successful bid from Inspired Facilities to help develop the pavilion.
Disappointingly the expected award of £20,000 from the County Durham Foundation had not materialised which left the playground development plan delayed until further grants could be found.  Currently the ‘pot’ was £10,000 from Awards for All, £2,000 from ERCA and £750 from the TAP environment fund.  It was agreed to allow Groundwork to submit an application to the TAP Community Grants (£4,000).  The Tesco application for £2,000 was still to be heard.
11.    DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING: 
8 October 2013, 7pm, Evenwood Church Hall.  Mid year finance meeting 22 October 2013
Cllr Donovon tendered her apologies for the 8 October due to work commitments.

CDALC – County Durham Association of Local Councils

DCC – Durham County Council
TAP – Teesdale Action Partnership
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